Newbury Township Park Board

Meeting Minutes
January 10, 2019,
Town Hall
Present: Judy Barnhart, Wayne Mansfield, Mark Fritch, Jim Stephancin,
Guests: Carole Drabek, trustee Glen Quigley

Meeting called to order at 7:32 p.m. after a pizza dinner for Carole’s last day

Minutes of November read by Carol and approved.

Due to Carol’s and Roger’s resignations two open board positions have ben posted in the paper.
Jim agreed to be chairman.

Oberland Park:
A*Carol reported Kiwanis voted to provide ice cream for summer concert on June 14.

*Glen passed around examples of restrooms from CXT recommended by the Geauga Park
District. This company is on the state bidding process for governments so will not have to go out
for bid. They will deliver it on a truck to the site. A double wide was suggested due to the
number of kids using during games. Location was discussed, should be out in the open due to tall
vent stacks, need easy access for the truck. Triangle was suggested. Applications are due by
February 1%. Glen has contacted Marty Sanders on the number of kids in the rec program,
question was raised about future of ball fields with the schools merging. Judy will provide
esthetical value of the park. Glen will contact chagrin river watershed partners for better
language to use in the application. Marcia is willing to take on some of the grant paperwork to
save on expenses.

*The skate track was brought up if it was still being investigated. Mark has someone who is
interested in putting in a bocce ball court instead.

Veterans Park

Tree planting
$9000 was budgeted for the trail paving project. Left over money approximately $4000 can be

used to purchase trees, possibly from Impulliti or Van Curren. It will cost about the same to use a
tree spade to move trees from Oberland Park to Veterans Park. Judy will give Glen a list of
native trees to be planted down the center of the walkway from the gazebo to the flag poles.
Eagle Scout Projects:

Lad Lubonovich sign was installed in early December. It is currently being repaired as some of
the lettering is coming off.

Parking lot Paving:
Glen will talk to Ronyak about paving the parking lot

Glen is still looking into tank options.
New Business

Next regular meeting Thursday, February 13, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at Town hall.

Judy Barnhart— Newbury Park Board Secretary



